
 
 

 
 

July 18, 2024 
 

 
 
Dear Parent or Guardian, 

I hope this letter finds you and your family in good health. You are receiving this communication 
because our records indicate that your child had a same-day/urgent care visit with me sometime in 
the last two years. 

After much thought and careful consideration, I have decided to retire from my practice of 
pediatrics and therefore will no longer be seeing patients at Austin Regional Clinic (ARC). This 
comes with mixed emotions since ARC has been my professional home for 37 years and I will 

always cherish the relationships I built with my young patients and my colleagues.  I want to assure you that my 
departure will not impact or change your child’s regular pediatrician and care at ARC. 

• My last day at ARC will be Monday, August 5, 2024.  

It is very important to me that your child maintains continuous health care. All medical records from visits with me 
will remain at ARC. Our electronic medical record system allows your child’s records to be accessed from any ARC 
location and ensures that all my notes and all your child’s medical records will be available for their future care.  

Thank you for entrusting us with your child’s health and allowing me to care for them. 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca E. Mouser, MD 
Pediatrics Department | ARC Southwest 


